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Hello, 

 

 I am Frank Osborne and I am honored 

to have been chosen as your Pastor. 

 

 The word pastor comes from the Latin 

noun, means shepherd.  It has connection 

to the verb pascere which means to lead to 

pasture and be fed.  I hope with Godôs help and your support, I will do 

this to the best of my ability.  Jeremiah 3:15 says, ñAnd I will give you 

pastors according to mine heart, which shall feed you with knowledge 

and understanding.ò  Also, we find in Acts 20:28, saying, Take heed 

therefore unto yourselves, and to all the flock, over which the Holy 

Ghost hath made you overseers (bishops), to feed the church of God 

which He hath purchased with His own blood. 

 

 The shepherds in (Luke 2) which we know brought their flock to the 

area to where they could observe the arrival of the new King and honor 

Him with their presence.  The wise men came with their presents and 

left as humble men.  I hope Crusselle-Freeman will be a blessing to 

you through the visits and feedings of the Holy Spirit.  Our God is the 

same yesterday, today, and tomorrow. 

 

 Please pray for my family that we will do the will of our FATHER 

 

In Christôs Love.  
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CHURCH FINANCES 

FUNDS SUMMARY 

as of November 30, 2014 
 

¶ BROTHERHOOD  ........................................................................................................................... $     632 

¶ BUILDING IMPROVEMENTS ...................................................................................................... $     372  

¶ CHOIR: ADULT .............................................................................................................................. $  8,072 

¶ MISSIONS (Combined) ................................................................................................................... $  3,927 

¶ WOMEN'S MISSIONARY UNION ................................................................................... ééé.$  5,513 

¶ MISCELLANOUS FUNDS (Combined) ........................................................................................ $ -3,217 

¶ GENERAL FUND ...........................................................................................................................  $27,301 

 

NOTE: None of our fund-raising activities are for our general expenses. These day-to-day expenses are     

 paid for by church memberôs tithe and the generous donations of other individuals.  

 

 

 
 

 

EDITORĵS NOTE: 
After 16 years in print, the CF Joyous News will adopt an all-digital format. 

 

Over the past few years, the CF Joyous News has been available in both a paper format 

and an electronic format.  Beginning with the next Spring 2015 newsletter, we will be 

emailing the electronic format and discontinuing the mass mailing paper format. 

 

Please make sure we have your correct email address!!  Send an email to Cheryl Shaver, 

Editor at: church@cfcd.comcastbiz.net 

 

We understand that some situations will require a printed format (nursing homes, shut-ins, 

no computer).  In those cases, please mail a request to: "CF Joyous Newsletter, c/o Cheryl 

Shaver, PO Box 11286, Atlanta, GA  30310".  

 

Thank you for the support of the CF Joyous Newsletter. 
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Welcome New Year 1015.   Hope it will be a good year for you. 

 

David Spencer and I will continue to be your Sunday School teachers 

and we sincerely hope that you will continue to come to the class to 

learn about God's work and the Gospel. We thank you for all the 

support you gave us in 2014.  

 

The next three months we will be studying the books of Esther, Ezra and Nehemiah. We have so much to 

learn. So come to the class and we learn together in God's house. It will be a blessing to study the books. 

 
Submitted by Jeanette Lorch 
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Singing Hands Choir 2014 Bi-Annual Retreat 

The Choirôs bi-annual retreat was to Tybee Island/Savannah this time.  There 

were 9 travelers consisting of both choir members and guests (Cheryl Shaver, 

Jay Sanders, Lee Ervin, Debra and Joe Barnick, Letha Smith, Clarene and 

Philip Brooks along with Frances Sanders).   

Day 1 ï That afternoon, we arrived!  Our group separated into 3 houses 

within blocks of each other.  After a trip to Publix to buy supplies, everyone 

got settled in for our stay.  Well, not quite, we were too tired to cook, so we 

ate at Sting Rayôs for a late night meal. 

Day 2 ï A relaxing, low-key day where members of the group went on their own or in small groups gathering 

back at House 1 (Cheryl/Jay/Lee) for a supper of Jayôs stew, Leeôs salad and pico de gallo, Cherylôs candy 

and other good stuff. 

Day 3 ï Group lunch was held at River Street Seafood on the river walk in Savannah.  After exploring 

Savannahôs historic area, we climbed aboard a trolley for the Savannah Holiday Tours.  This included a stop 

at the Davenport House to get an idea of how Christmas was observed in Savannah hundreds of years 

ago.  We learned something!!  New Yearôs Eve was more important than Christmas during that 

time.  Christmas was a very somber event and parties were held on New Yearôs Eve.  After the Davenport 

House, we stopped at the Westin Harbor Resort to view their huge gingerbread villages made up of various 

size buildings.  We finished late, tired and happy.  [Debra posted way too many pictures on Facebook.] 

Day 4 ï The gang got together for a late lunch at House 3 where Debra, Joe and Frances served up a delicious 

batch of spaghetti.  Everyone enjoyed Jay's face when he was unexpectedly presented with a beautiful snow 

globe by the choir. 

Then we headed out to Savannah Christian Church to experience ñThe Journeyò.  ñThe Journeyò was a live 

recreation of events surrounding the birth of Christ.  We walked a trail where we encountered Mary, Joseph, 

an angel and Maryôs cousin.  We saw wise men, King Herod and visited Bethlehemôs marketplace.  Finally, 

we followed the shepherds to find baby Jesus in the manger.  [We had to present ócitizenship papersô to get 

into Bethlehem.  Philip lost his and snuck in.] 

Day 5 ï Sadly, we had to pick up our packed bags and go back to Atlanta.  Our 2014 Retreat might have been 

short, but it was fun packed, relaxing and nourishing for both our bodies and souls. 

Bi-

Annual 

Retreat 

Choir Meet two old friends Holly Jolly Holiday Trolley Tour in Savannah 
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"Wherefore I put thee in remembrance that thou stir up the gift of God, which is in thee by the 

putting on of my hands. For God hath not given us the spirit of fear; but of power, and of love, 

and of a sound mind." 2 Timothy 1:7 

Fear--it doesn't always come marching into our lives wearing a T-shirt labeled "fear." Sometimes 

fear takes on disguises and appears as a welcome guest. Yet beware: disguised or not, fear 

enslaves wherever it goes. 

I recently found this intruder taking on the noble-sounding disguise of wanting to get it right. I wanted to say 

the proper thing. I didn't want it to be taken wrong or misunderstood. That all sounded noble, yet it was the 

voice of fear, not the Lord. 

Deep down, I was afraid I would mess up, say the wrong thing, or cause someone else to stumble. Those fears-

-disguised as they were--were enslaving me, keeping me from speaking and acting in God's freedom and truth. 

God has not given us a spirit of fear. He's called us to "stir up" the gifts He's given us--to serve Him 

wholeheartedly, without fearing our mistakes, other's opinions, or anything else. It's His love--not fear--that 

we want to govern each action. 

If you find fear trying to sneak its way into your heart, yank its mask off with the truth. Remind yourself of 

God's unconditional love--that He is leading and guiding you and is over even your mistakes. Focus on His 

greatness. Recognize His power over every circumstance. And walk forward in His love--trusting Him and 

obeying His call. 

 

Anthony's big eyes followed the ball as it bounced back and forth between his older brothers. 

That looked like so much fun--how he wished he could join them! 

"You'd like to play too, wouldn't you?" Anthony's mother, Mrs. Richardson, asked as she smiled 

down at him from her seat on the park bench. 

Anthony nodded. 

"You can, Anthony--you just have to walk. Come on, give it a try," with that, Mrs. Richardson 

kneeled down on the ground a few feet from where Anthony stood holding onto the park bench, 

holding out her hands to him, just as she had done for months. Her son was almost two-and-a-half, but he still 

refused to give walking a try. 

Anthony responded by opening his big eyes even wider. He couldn't--he just couldn't. He didn't know how to 

walk. The whole idea of putting all his weight on those two little sticks he heard his parents call legs terrified 

him. 

Mrs. Richardson seemed to read his thoughts. "You can do it, Anthony. Just try. You'll never get to run and 

play if you don't walk." 

But Anthony only responded by tightening his little fingers around the park bench he'd been leaning against. 

He just couldn't walk. He was too afraid. Fear had enslaved him, just as surely as a prison bar. 

Mrs. Richardson sighed. When would her son be ready to overcome his fear and enjoy the many things 

waiting for him when he chose to walk? 

http://newsletters.christianperspective.net/2011/august.html#story 

Thought: 

Fear  

in 

Disguise 

Story:  

Too  

Scared  

to  

Walk 
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Fall Picnic  

On October 18, 2014  CF church 

hosted a picnic at Pine Log Park in 

Conyers GA.   It was a pleasant 

weather until after lunch it started to get little hot!  

There were 35 1/2 people at the picnic.  I counted 1/2 because 

it is Sylvia Hattrich s granddaughter Abby with her mom and 

dad.  she is 2 1/2 years old.  She loves to play in  the 

playground.   Everyone enjoyed eating and socializing.  We 

had game but short time.  

Women Missionary Union took a participation in the Samaritanôs Purse and Operation 

Christmas Child.  We hosted a gift wrap party for the participants to bring their 

shoeboxes and we wrapped the boxes with Christmas wrap paper.  We had about 21 

people helping out on that day.  What fun we had!!  During the collection week, we 

donated 59 boxes to the Samaritanôs Purse.   

 

 

Women Missionary Union hosted a special 

Womenôs Day on October 5th, 2014.  Diane 

Rose was our special guest speaker.  She was 

an excellent storyteller.  


